
 

 
This Week: 

 

Mon., Sept. 3 Labor Day Holiday, School Closed 

 

Tues., Sept. 4   Orientation Meeting for all Recess and Lunchroom Volunteers, 10:00 am, rm. 229    

 

Wed., Sept. 5 K-2 Back to School Night, 7:00 pm 

 

Thur., Sept. 6 

 

Fri., Sept. 7 Have a great weekend! 

              

A Look Ahead: 

Sept. 10 Curriculum 2.0 Parent Information Meetings (1 at 8 am in rm. 229 and 1 at 7 pm in Media Center) 

Sept. 12 Grades 3-5 Back to School Night, 7:00 pm 

              Instrumental Music Parent Info. Mtg., 6:30-7:00 pm, APR 

Sept. 17 Rosh Hashanah Holiday, No School 

Sept. 26 Yom Kippur Holiday, No School 

Sept. 28 Early Release Day, 1:00 pm dismissal  

 

 

 Please check backpacks for important information regarding release of student information.  Each year we are 

required by law to inform parents of the Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act and the Protection of Pupil Rights 

Amendment.  You may direct MCPS to withhold directory information by signing and returning the yellow form that 

was sent home with students.  If you did not receive the form, a copy is attached to this newsletter.  This form must be 

received by the school no later than September 7, 2012.  Forms received after September 7 will be returned to 

parents/guardians.    

 

 There will be an Orientation Meeting for all parents who are interested in volunteering to help with recess 

and/or lunch, Tuesday, 10:00 am, rm. 229.   Parent volunteers are encouraged to attend the meeting to learn the 

duties and responsibilities for recess/lunch duty. 

 

 Wednesday evening, September 5, 2012 is our Back to School Night for parents of students in grades K – 2.  We 

ask that you meet with us in the All Purpose Room at 7:00 to kick off the new school year.  Following that very brief 

meeting filled with important announcements you will be attending information sessions with your child’s teachers.  

You will hear about routines and procedures as well as information about the curriculum expectations.  Session 1 will 

run from 7:20 – 8:00, and session 2 will run from 8:05 until 8:40.  There will be childcare in the gym provided by the 

Bar T staff. We look forward to seeing you at this very special evening. 

 

 MCPS is continuing to introduce Curriculum 2.0 for the elementary grades. Curriculum 2.0 is designed to provide 

a strong foundation in the areas of reading, writing and mathematics, while placing a renewed emphasis on other areas, 

such as science, social studies, the arts, and physical education. It also helps students develop the creative and critical 

thinking skills that are extremely important for success in the 21
st
 century. In 2012–2013, Curriculum 2.0 will be 

implemented in Grades K–3 in all schools, and report cards for those grades will be improved to provide parents more 
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information about how students are performing in specific areas.  Find more information on the web site at 

www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/curriculum/2.0 . 

 

 Still have questions about Curriculum 2.0, Grading and Reporting or new kindergarten report cards?  On 

September 10 we are offering two information meetings for parents.  You can choose between an 8:00 am meeting in 

rm. 229, or a 7:00 pm meeting in the Media Center.  Both meetings will cover the same topics.       

    

 Attention Parents of 4
th

 and 5
th

 graders, there will be an information meeting for parents of students who wish to 

participate in the Bells Mill instrumental music program.  Parents of new and returning instrumental music students are 

invited to meet with Mr. Allen, instrumental music teacher, on  Wednesday, September 12, 2012, 6:40-7:00 pm, in 

the all purpose room.   

 

 We would like to acknowledge the generosity of the Bennaim family, owners of Breadsmith at Cabin John and a 

new family to Bells Mill.  They kindly donated breakfast pastries to welcome teachers on their first day back at 

school.  We appreciate their generosity.  Please join us in welcoming them to our school community.    

 

 Thank you to the following merchants for their donations to the Bells Mill Staff:  Studio Theater in 

Washington, DC; The Puppet Co. in Glen Echo; Toy Castle in Potomac; Round House Theater in Bethesda; 

and Medieval Times in Landover.   

 

 MCPS QuickNotes is a free e-mail service that provides subscribers with important news and information about 

MCPS programs and activities, plus emergency information. MCPS QuickNotes is offered in six languages: 

English, Spanish, French, Korean, Chinese, and Vietnamese. Visit www.mcpsquicknotes.org to subscribe. Alert MCPS 

allows you to receive text messages or e-mail from the school system during weather-related emergencies and other 

major events that impact school system operations. Signing up for Alert MCPS is free, but please check with your 

wireless provider about charges associated with text messages. Sign up at http://alert.montgomerycountymd.gov. 

  

 In compliance with Maryland laws and regulations pertaining to Integrated Pest Management (IPM) the 

attached list of pesticides must be sent to all parents and guardians of each student attending the school.  These 

pesticides may be applied in the school or on school grounds.  Without exception, notices will be sent to all 

parents/guardians each time a product from this list is used at Bells Mill.    

 

 Comcast and MCPS have partnered to provide families with low cost internet service, affordable computers 

and free user training.  Families with children who qualify for free or reduced-price meals (FARMS) are eligible to 

participate in this program.  Please check backpacks for information on how to take advantage of this opportunity.   

 

 The Parent Encouragement Program (PEP) offers a wide range of classes and workshops that provide helpful 

tools for parents and students.  Classes are offered around the county.  Visit their website for information on 

programs and registration, www.pepparent.org .   

 

 Bells Mill staff members wish to thank the PTA and parent volunteers who provided breakfast during their first week 

back at school.  Thank you for being such a supportive community.    
 

  

 

 

 

                                  Thank you for being partners in your child’s education. 
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